June 7, 2022
	Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Mayor Christopher Cronk, who then led the pledge of allegiance.  All board members were present: Jim Meyer, Brian Hunt and Darby Grace.  Also, present were Melissa Cook, Skyeler Rohlmeier, Martha Greeley and Shayli Larabee.
	All board members agreed to receiving the minutes.  Motion was made to approve the minutes by Jim Meyer, 2nd by Darby Grace.  Motion was carried on a roll call vote, Jim – yes, Darby - yes, Brian – yes and Matt Rohlmeier – yes. 
	Shayli Larabee suggested the city start charging for the use of the park facilities.  She brought a rental agreement with suggestions of pricing.  She stated that this would help with having the park cleaned up after it has been used.  The board decided to have the lawyer look over this and will discuss in the next city meeting. 
	Melissa gave the financial report.  Melissa said that the savings bond was met for the month.  She stated the city was up $20,000 for the month.  Melissa said the new water billing company is suppose to work with her this month to try to get the new system up and running.  Melissa stated she needed the mayor to sign the release of lien on the property at 230 E 8th St.  Darby made the motion for the mayor to sign the release of lien, 2nd by Brian Hunt.  Motion was carried on a roll call vote, Jim – yes, Darby - yes, Brian – yes and Matt Rohlmeier – yes.
	Skyeler Rohlmeier gave the foreman report.  He stated that the water plant is running well.  Samples have been sent in and were good.  Lagoon samples came back good.  Meters were read for the month.  Skyeler stated the pit at the lagoon has been burned and at this moment they are not letting anyone take tree branches or brush to the lagoon. He stated they have cleaned up tree branches at the park and on the streets.  Skyeler filled a couple alleys with dirt where the tube was showing.  He said that the chemical company (Hawkins) have started charging a fuel surcharge of $39.50 per delivery.  
  	The truck parking ordinance was discussed, we now have all signs that were needed and they will be put up before the end of the month.  Melissa will be sending new letters to the semi-truck drivers.   Darby called Jim Wiederholt on a property and is still waiting to hear back.
	The suggestion was made to change the reconnect fee from $30 to $60.  Matt Rohlmeier motioned that the reconnect fee be changed to $60, 2nd by Darby Grace.  Motion was carried on a roll call vote, Jim – yes, Darby - yes, Brian – yes and Matt Rohlmeier – yes. The budget for 2022-2023 was submitted and there will be a special meeting July 12th @6pm.  Mayor Chris Cronk has spoken to a lawyer and wants to do a video chat with all council members, Chris will get his set up.  
	Jim Meyer made a motion to adjourn meeting, 2nd by Darby Grace.  Motion was carried on a roll call vote, Jim – yes, Darby - yes, and Brian – yes.  The next city meeting is scheduled for July 12, 2022 starting at 7pm, with a special meeting starting at 6pm.
Adjourn at 7.53 PM

__________________________					________________________
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